
 

 

Annual adjustment: Housing Allowance 
 

PSCBC Resolution 7/2015 (clause 4,6) provides that ”the housing allowance shall be adjusted annually 

on the basis of the average CPI (consumer price index) for the preceding financial year.  

 

The Department of Public Service and Administration on 10 August 2021 issued a circular to confirm that 

the average CPI that will be used for the adjustment of 2.96% as determined by Statistics South Africa. 

The detail of the adjustment is outlined in the attached circular.   

 

The allowance will now be adjusted from R1 456.94 to R1 500.07 per month as of 1 July 2021.   

 

Members should take note that the necessary instructions were communicated to Persal to program the 

adjustment. Members will receive their adjusted allowance as soon as it was captured on Persal. 
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